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From the Vice Principal
Today’s boys…tomorrow’s 
gentlemen
Our tag line, Today’s boys…tomorrow’s 
gentlemen, is much more than a 
marketing tool. At CBC Fremantle, it 
encapsulates the journey we wish for all 
our boys during these important years at 
our College. This is a time when we hope 
that the boys’ journey of faith, physical 
growth, intelligence, conscience, values 
and hope are built on the common values 
we share as parents and teachers.

In recent weeks, I have had the pleasure 
of interviewing prospective students and 
their families, and Year 10 boys choosing 
a course for Years 11 and 12. Central in 
these conversations has been the concept 
of the journey, where they think they are, 
how far have they come, and where do 
they think they would like to be. I have 

also raised the issue of College rules, and 
where they fit in the boys’ understanding.
At first glance, most boys take a very 
superficial view of the College rules. 
Common responses are that rules exists 
to be enforced, to maintain standards, for 
the reputation and image of the College 
etc. They are quite surprised when I 
inform them that the rules exist only 
to help them on the journey to being a 
gentleman, and that any other benefit 
derived is a bonus. 

Key attributes of being a gentleman 
include resilience and commitment.  
As a College, we place in front of the boys 
a few very small humps to test and build 
their resilience and commitment. No-one 
is asked to run a sub one minute 400m, 
spell ‘supercalifragilisticexpialidocious’, 
or recite the second verse of Advance 
Australia Fair. Students and parents are 
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asked simply to commit to the Code of 
Conduct, which challenges boys to keep 
their hair cut according to CBC standards, 
their top button done up, their shirt 
tucked in, their phones tucked away, and 
stay out of the shops before and after 
school. These are not hurdles requiring 
superhuman strength to overcome, they 
are very simple tests of commitment, and 
boys who can’t get them right are not 
well-placed to face the challenges  
of adulthood. 

One of my all-time favorite moments in 
my career was listening to CBC’s previous 
Vice Principal, Mr O’Neill, dealing with 
an angry parent on the phone in his 
office. The parent’s son had been given 
a detention for not getting their hair cut 
in a timely fashion. The father was railing 
against the rule and the detention.  
At one point he said, “Mr O’Neill, why 

are you making such a big deal over such 
a small issue!” At this point Mr O’Neill 
sighed, and agreed with the parent. I was 
dismayed when it sounded like a back-
down on Mr O’Neill’s part, but remember 
so vividly his response: “You’re right, it is 
such a small issue ... so why can’t you and 
your son get it right?”

College rules have a purpose. They are a 
shared set of values between the adult 
members of the educational partnership. 
Their strength is not in the enforcement, 
but in the respect they are shown by 
the boys when they accept and follow 
them, especially when they would 
rather do it otherwise. Our boys are our 
greatest asset. They remain so because 
overwhelmingly they believe in the 
purpose of the rules on the journey they 
are undertaking at our College. I thank 
all of the parents for their support with 

“Our boys are our greatest asset. They remain 
so because overwhelmingly they believe in the 
purpose of the rules on the journey they are 
undertaking at our College.” 

regard our College Code of Conduct as 
we support “today’s boy’s…tomorrow’s 
gentlemen.”

Mr Domenic Burgio
Vice Principal
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Stand By Me (1986)

As part of The Rite Journey programme, 

Mr Joel Moss’s class is organising a movie 

evening at the College on Tuesday 27 
August from 6.30pm in the ALA. 

Refreshments will be available from 

6.30pm, with the movie starting at 7pm. 

It is approximately 90 minutes long, so 

expected finish is 8.30pm.

Stand By Me is set in 1959 and shows 

the experiences of a group of four boys 

at a similar age to our Year 9s. It has a 

number of great messages within it about 

friendship and growing up, and is almost 

the prefect movie to link with The Rite 

Journey programme. 

Year 9 boys have been asked to invite 

their Mentors for The Rite Journey to 

attend with them, and parents are also 

welcome. 

The movie is classified for Mature 

Audiences (M) due to some strong 

language in a few scenes.

The challenge for Mr Moss’s Rite Journey 

group is to organise the evening, 

including displays, food, drinks and a 

popcorn machine.

Tickets are $2.00 per person and will 

be on sale over the coming days from 

Mr Moss’s Year 9 Rite Journey class or 

directly from Mr Moss in Room 103.  

Each ticket will entitle the holder to a 

bag of popcorn and a soft drink as well as 

entry. Seating in the ALA is limited so get 

in early to ensure you don’t miss out.

The Rite Journey movie evening
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College Information

Canteen

Can you spare a few hours on one day? Please consider volunteering in the ‘world’s 

greatest canteen’. Please ring Jenny or Karen in the Canteen on 9430 2046 for more 

information. The Canteen Roster is available to download on the Parent Notices section 

on the website.

Uniform Shop Opening Hours

Open every Wednesday from 8.30am – 4.00pm. No appointments are necessary.

Calendar
Week 5 Term 3

Monday  19 August

Tuesday 20 August
Oblate Cup

Wednesday 21 August
House Assemblies MG
Year 11 Assembly P1

Thursday 22 August
Mass 8.15am Rice 1, 2, 3 , 4 
Year 11 and 12 Geography field trip

Friday 23 August
Staff PD day
No classes

CBC Fremantle invites all dads

to a breakfast to celebrate

at CBC Fremantle on 30 August at 6.45am.

Join us for a delicious breakfast burger

in the Cloisters before work.

RSVP is essential for catering purposes. Telephone 9430 2001 
or email events@cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au 

by 23 August 2013.

Please RSVP to

Father’s Day

http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/view/cbc-community/parent-notices
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Academic Achievements
Congratulations to the following boys who were awarded Certificates of Excellence for being placed in the top 5% of of their cohort 
for lower school students, and achieving at least 80% A grades for upper school. Congratulations also to the boys who were awarded 
Certificates of Distinction for being placed in the top 25% of of their cohort for lower school students, and achieving at least 80% A 
and B grades for upper school.

Certifcates of Excellence
Year 7
Angus Grant
Joshua Hardbottle
Alex Kelly
Benjamin Parker
Jack Schmidt
Ryan Sheehan
Lachlan Yurak

Year 8
Keegan Di Prinzio
Christian Edwards
Jayden Goncalves
David Oliveri
Henry Rogerson
Samuel Sheridan
Nicholas Watson

Year 9
Keane Bourke
Jack Bowater
Andre Carozza
Riley Faulds
Conor Hars
Ryan Pace
Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden

Year 10
Jake Goncalves
Calogero Martelli
Matthew Patroni
Joel Tapper
Aldrin Thomas
Nicholas Thuys
James Warren

Year 11
Matthew Costello
Marcus Di Biase
Anthony Iannantuoni
D’arcy O’Hara
Mathew Thomas
Ben Anandappa
Harrison Carmody
Alessandro Monaco
Simon Smith
Luke Thompson

Certificates of Distinction
Year 7	
Thomas Barnett
Joshua Muir
Matthew Burd
Marcus McIntyre

Ari Brierley Figueiredo
Preston Hinton
Matthew Banks
Daniel McShane
Stefan Bormolini
Flinn Brown
Hayden Redmond
Michael Palmiotti
Harry O’Neill
Riley Rees-Turner
Timothy Bayley
Maxwell Kohlen
Harry Rosenthal
Thomas Palmiero
Alexander Geaney
Joachim O’Hara
Christian Puca
Zachary McCormack
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Riley Bowler
Jenkyn Morgan
Tristan Nardi
Zachary Stedman
James Younge
Benjamin Kullack
Sebastian Da Silva
Mark Ogden

Year 8	
Henry Scurry
Jason De Gennaro
Ryan De Gennaro
Brodee Knight
Darcy Sunter
Hugo Salvage
Thomas Gleeson
Gabriel Newman
Joshua Lacey
Tom Monaghan
James de San Miguel
Lee Imbuldeniya
Marcus Demiroski
Thomas McKell
Luke Carbonaro
Anthony Cammarano
Lachlan Fox
Dillon O’Reilly
Tom Corrie
Benjamin Small
Matthew Geaney
Michael Sapienza
Ryan Thuys
Matthew Hallows
Toby Tomlinson
Ned Marshall
Christian Mazzone
Daniele Monaco

Year 9	
Stephen Bacelic
Samuel Harlick
Yusef Hourani
Gianni Rifici
Luca Rifici
Nathan Rowe
Alexander Natale
Ethan Pope
John Tormay
Joshua Caruso
Bradyn Iannello
Jaedyn Stumbles
Matthew Demiroski
Matthew Quinn
Cian Hussey
Carl Schelling
Gabriel Leone
Mitchell Costello
Joel Tomlinson
Tony Ziegelaar
Riley Burke
Adam Capozzi
Benjamin Radonich
Baeley Amalfi
Finn Leen
Alexander-Thoma Nolan
Ben Stretton

Year 10	
Lucas Fleming
Jack Marshall
Lucas Pacheco
Finbar Gaffney
Luke Pirozzi
Joseph Caputi
Nicholas Harris
Mark Zoiti
Nicholas Hayes

James Covich
Julian Bacich
Joshua Berthold
Hamish Macpherson
Max Foxwell
Mitchell Redmond
Edward Swan
Luke Barratt
Jordan Giancaspro
Jai Mehra
Benjamin McFadden
Michael Norman
Conor Cameron
Lachlan Lavery
Jarrod Crowley
Jamie Nella
Joshua Ogden
Luke Sheehan

Year 11	
Luke Christmas
Sean Duncanson
Benjamin Green
Nick Menegola
Adam De Gennaro
Ethan Spiers
Jordan Green
Daniel Fitzpatrick
Mitchell Hinton
Connor Spencer
Laurence Macri
Liam Romano
Kurtis Gray
David Gaynor
Zeus Greget O’Dea
Konrad Nadilo
Solomon Wright
Damon Sutton
Michael Cronan

Sean Frewin
Coen Greaney
Joel McComb
Oliver Parish
Alec Sorgiovanni
Mitchell Norman
Darcy Wilson
Austin Main
Steven Clarke
James Maddeford
Jordan Silvera

Year 12	
Riley Howell
Adam Pirozzi
John Hayes
Jonathon O’Neill
Matthew French
Naughton Riley
Thomas Godsall
Rohan Grant
Kale Miller
Mauricio Talero Solorza
Marc Bonanno
Oliver Kohlen
Kai Plunkett
Zane Gordon
Fraser Wigham
Joel Pita
Dare-louvain Gillam
Robert Mariano
Riley Tolman
Luke Prendergast
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Congratulations to the following students 

who have their Visual Art work on display 

at Central Park, Perth, as part of the 

Angelico Art Exhibition.

Year 7	 Flinn Brown

           	 Jordan Cullin

Year 8	 Sam Sheridan

            	 David Oliveri

Year 9	 Jaedyn Stumbles

Year 10	 Jonathon Nolan

Year 11	 Adam Gavranic

             	 Darcy O’Hara

Thank you to Mrs Zoe Francis and Mrs 

Stephanie Hantzis for helping our boys to 

produce quality work for this exhibition.

All families are welcome to view these 

works until Friday 23 August between the 

hours of 9am to 5pm.

Congratulations also to the CBC Jazz 

Orchestra for receiving an Honourable 

mention for their performance at 

the Catholic Arts Festival last week at 

Chisholm College.

Visual Art and Music excel

Top left and right: The Angelico Art Exhibition

Above: CBC Jazz Orchestra performing at the Catholic Arts Festival
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Oblate Cup
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Tuesday 20 August 2013

CBC Fremantle was originally established 

by the Oblates of St Patrick’s before 

becoming a Christian Brothers school 

in 1901. For many years our College 

Chaplain has been the Parish Priest of 

St Patrick’s, which is one of the Oblates’ 

largest churches

 

In 2008, the two schools first came 

together for an annual sporting challenge 

which has since become a great tradition 

– the Oblate Cup. 

The results have been close since the 

competition began and Mazenod have

vowed to win for this year. Throughout 

the day, different teams will be travelling 

to the Trinity Playing Fields on Manning 

Road to participate in Football, Soccer, 

Hockey, and Rugby. Years 7, 8 and 9 

Basketball  will be played at the Victoria 

Park Rec Centre, and Years 10, 11 and 12 

at the George Burnett Leisure Centre.

The Year 7 and Years 8/9 games 

commence at 9.30am, Year 10s at 

11.00am and the Year 11/12s at 

approximately 1.00pm.

On the day ‘Best on Ground’ medallions 

will be awarded after each round. These 

medallions have been named after 

Brothers associated with the Colleges 

for each sport: Football – Br Kevin Paull; 

Hockey – Br Pat Kelly; Rugby – Br Allan 

Wedd; Basketball – Br John Murray, and

Soccer – Br John Morgan.

At the main presentation, following the 

games, shields named after Oblate Priests 

associated with both schools will be 

presented to the College who won the 

most games for each sport.

The Oblate Cup is awarded to the College 

who gains the most shields overall.

It would be great for parents, friends and 

family to come along and support the 

boys. 

All particpants in the Oblate Cup should 

bring home an information letter, which 

will also be available on the College 

website under Parent Notices.

Mr Brendan McGrath

Head of Sport

Above: Oblate Cup 2012
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Week 5 Term 3
Team 	 Match/Training Details 		  Day / Time 	 Venue 

Athletics	 Training for A Division ACC		  Mon & Wed 3.20-4.20pm	 CBC Gym 
	 Carnival on 18 Sept 
	 NB: Note is required for non-attendance

Football	 Year 8/9 School Boys Cup		  TBC		  TBC

Oblate Cup	 CBC v Mazenod College		  Tuesday all day	 Trinity College playing field 
							       Basketball at other venues 
							       (please see page 10 for details)

Rugby	 Year 8 v Mater Dei		  Wednesday 4pm	 Palmyra 
	 Year 10 v Mater Dei		  Wednesday 4pm	 Palmyra 
	 Year 10 training		  Thursday 3.15-4.15pm	 Fremantle Park

Fitness Training	 Weights Room		  Mon to Fri 3.20-4.20pm	 CBC Gym

Sport Fixtures
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Edmund Rice Network invites you on a Stolen Generation journey

Keep fit and make friends
Parents are invited to join our community social  
walking/running training groups:

Wednesday	 5.30 am for 1 hour – go your own pace

Friday 	 5.30 am for ½ hour run followed by coffee 

Sunday 	 7am for a long run or walk followed by coffee and breakfast 

Fitness level required to begin – couch potato:

New beginners walk/run group on Tuesday and Thursday at 4.45pm. 

Any fitness level is welcome, but specifically for beginners who would 

like to start running or walking on a regular basis. 

CBC staff can also participate in the following:

Pilates on Tuesday and Thursday from 6.30 am, and Wednesday at 
4.45pm for one hour. Cost varies on how many classes you attend.

Please contact Sally at sallyn@cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au.

The fine print: The CBC walking/running group is a social 

initiative and not an official College activity.

mailto:sallyn%40cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au?subject=
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St Patrick’s Basilica Quiz Night

Saturday 17 August 2013 at St Patrick’s Basilica Parish Centre. BYO drinks and nibbles. Tables of 8 $10 per person.

Tickets on sale from Piety Stall on weekends and from the Parish Office during the week. Parish Office phone 08 9335 2268 9am to 3pm.

CalendarPrincipal Information News Sport Community

Bicton Junior Cricket Club Registration Day

Under 9s through to Under 17s, plus Milo In2Cricket programme for 5y/o+.

11am to 1pm on Sunday 18 August at Troy Park Clubrooms, Burke Drive, Attadale

www.bictonjcc.com.au

It is the policy of CBC Fremantle to distribute information when requested regarding community activities and details about 
educational programmes. This does not imply that CBC endorses these activities or the information. Please provide information  
in an unformatted Word document to enquiries@CBCFremantle.wa.edu.au. Submissions will be accepted at the discretion of  
CBC Fremantle.

Community Notices   

Hilton Park Junior Cricket Registration

The Hilton Park Junior Cricket Club will be holding their Registration Days for the 2013/2014 season on Saturday 17 August 2013 and 
Sunday 18 August 2013 at Dick Lawrence Oval Clubrooms, Lefroy Road, Beaconsfield from 10am – 2pm.

Ages 5-6 (In2Cricket)

Ages 7-8 (T20 Blast)

U10s – U17s

New players are welcome in all age groups. Enquiries: cricket@hpjcc.org.au or phone Anthony on 0408 761 095.

http://www.bictonjcc.com.au
mailto:enquiries%40CBCFremantle.wa.edu.au?subject=Submission%20for%20CBC%20Newsletter
mailto:cricket%40hpjcc.org.au?subject=


CBC Fremantle Newsletter | Week 4 Term 3

CalendarPrincipal Information News Sport Community

East Fremantle Junior Cricket Club

All boys and girls are invited to come and play at East Freo this season during a massive Summer of Ashes Cricket.

East Fremantle caters for people of all abilities in a fun and safe environment. 

Registration Day
Saturday 17 August from 11am  to 1pm at Henry Jeffery Oval (cnr Preston Point Rd and Wauhop Rd), East Fremantle.

You can meet Warrior Ryan Duffield from 12noon to 12:30pm! For more details visit www.efjcc.wa.cricket.com.au where online 

registration and payment is available. Registrar: Natalie Crouch on 0497 541 611

http://www.efjcc.wa.cricket.com.au

